Queens Park Precinct Minutes.
25 th February 2004

Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library

1. Apologies: Yvette Pietsch.

2. Police Report. (Constable Jane Heffernan) 

One car broken into. (mobile phone stolen) Two cars stolen from street. 

One break and enter. (Access gained by smashing leadlight next to front door, reaching in and turning key that was left in door) 

3. Minutes of previous General Meeting.

Minutes of August meeting accepted (1. Michael Ahrens 2. Roma Gillam). 

Minutes of November meeting accepted (1. Michael Ahrens 2. Roma Gillam). 

4. Centennial Park 
3 month obstruction on main circuit road was discussed.

Representation on Centennial Park Consultative Committee discussed. Michael Ahrens to write a letter regarding representation of Queens Park Precinct on the Centennial Park Consultative Committee.

  
5. Westfield Report 
Yael Bradbury is no longer Westfield representative.

Corner of Grosvenor and Oxford Streets will shortly be dug up for installation of services for Westfield. The Hollywood road access to the roof car park, or part of it will soon be opened.

  

6. Election of Q.P. Precinct Executive 
Lorraine Coles took the Chair for the re-election of the Co-convenors unapposed.

Resolved unanimously that the following be elected to the Executive Committee:

Michael Ahrens (co-convenor), Peter Cohen (co-convenor), Simon Swifte (secretary), Roma Gillam, Kay Smiles, Pearl Grunhard, George Feuerlicht, John Gilbert, Bill Sullivan, Robin Workman, Ian Close, Fred Dutton, Penelope Cobbold

  

7. Correspondence 

Waverley Council Report – copies at Waverley Library and on the internet

Development Applications – distribution of D.A.s was discussed. The email list received periodically from the Council will go to Committee members. List of D.A.s is also on the Waverley Council internet site.

8. Moriah College Expansion plan

D.A. for building on the DOCs site was lodged last November. This development will increase student numbers by around 40%. The state government is the consent authority for the development handled through DIPNR. The Q.P. precinct put in a lengthy submission regarding the development prior to Christmas. This submission raised issues such as Increase in traffic through Queens Park and interference with the Banksia scrub.

There have been 18 submissions at last count.(verbal advice).

A public meeting has been suggested to MDIPNR, but there has been no action yet. Moriah has used the same traffic consultants as Westfield. Estimated that 90% of additional students in K1-2 classes will be driven to schooland 80% of these will come from the north. It was suggested to the meeting that people who are concerned with the development should write letters individually to 

Craig Knowles, Paul Pearce and DIPNR

Motion by Gil Morris "That the QP Precinct Committee write to the member for Coogee expressing our concern about the planning process being followed for the approval of the Moriah College expansion. In particular we call on the member to support the Precinct in its call for public hearings on the proposal and direct consultation with the precinct on the proposal. We demand that the Department of Planning involve the local community directly in the planning process. As our representative we expect the member to communicate with the Precinct about effects on our behalf at the next meeting of the precinct."

The motion was amended to replace "demand" with "request". As amended carried on a show of hands. 

Bondi Junction Street Planning Focus Group

Peter Cohen spoke of this group which comprises of around 50 residents and business people and looks at how Bondi Junction will look in 20 years time

Information on this group is on web site http://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/bondijunction linked to Waverley Council web site.

Transport Forum

Michael Ahrens reported again on this group. Another meeting will take place in late March. He represents 3 Precincts and urges greater involvement for the QP Precinct in traffic issues which are getting worse

9. Precinct Parking

Discussion on RTA "Permit Parking" document. Parking issues will not be looked at by the council until after the next elections.

Motion: (Proposed by Michael Ahrens 2. Peter Cohen) "That the committee monitor the situation and progress with Council and the RTA and ensure that relevant information is provided as part of the Council consideration as to the situation in Randwick and Woollahra councils." 

Carried on a show of hands.

10. Council Elections 

Lawson Ward – candidates declared – election 1 month after.

Combined precinct meeting (Charing Cross, Bondi Junction and Queens Park) will be held 18th March for residents to meet candidates. Likely to be 7:00. A flyer will be distributed to inform residents of details of the meeting.

11. General Business

Traffic calming in Bourke St was discussed. This will be taken up by Michael Ahrens at the next Traffic Forum meeting.

The lack of a pedestrian crossing on York Rd was discussed.

Next meeting Wednesday 21st May 2004 in Waverley Library. 

 

